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March 19, 2020

Sewer Upgrades in Your Area

Contract: 17TW-0S-10CWD\17TW-0S-11CWD

The City of Toronto will be rehabilitating existing sewer infrastructure in your area. The project is
part of the Council-approved Capital Works Program to renew aging infrastructure, reduce the risk
of leaks, and ensure continued long-term reliable sewer service. Depending on the type of repairs
needed, construction will be completed in two or three phases over a 12-month period. Each
construction phase will last approximately three to seven days and you may see work in different

This public notice contains important facts regarding the rehabilitation of the sewer in your
neighborhood. Please keep this public notice until the end of the construction period.

MAP OF WORK AREAS
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WORK DETAILS

This rehabilitation work includes cleaning the interior of existing sanitary and storm sewers,
installation of a liner inside existing sewers to seal cracks and/or joints, repairs to maintenance holes,
as well as upgrades to the City-owned portion of sewer connections, where necessary.

The majority of the work completed in these phases will use construction methods that do not require
excavation. Access to the sewer is made through maintenance holes on the street. If excavation is
required, the area will be fully restored once construction is complete.

Phase 1 includes a condition assessment where the sewer is inspected with a closed circuit TV
(CCTV) camera to verify the condition. Following Phase 1, you will receive separate construction
notice(s) at least two weeks prior to the start of excavation and/or cleaning activities for Phase 2,
and lining activities under Phase 3, if applicable. The construction notice(s) will contain detailed
information on the specific work activity before the start of the next phase and any associated
impacts. Please note that there will be a lag time of approximately one to four months between
construction phases.

WHAT TO EXPECT DURING ACTIVE CONSTRUCTION

Work Hours: Work hours will be outlined in the Construction Notices. Work will
typically take place from 7:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m., Monday to Friday, unless site
specific conditions require alternative work hours. Note: Work will not take place
on statutory holidays.

Service Disruptions: Depending on the type of repair, you may experience a
L short-term service disruption. If applicable, service disruption information will be
, provided in the Phase 3 Construction Notice. The City-hired contractor will also
provide you with an additional Service Disruption Notice 24 to 48 hours in
& advance of the work to notify you of the exact time and duration of the
disruption, if applicable.

Construction Noise: You may experience intermittent noise and vibration
‘ )) during construction (from vacuum trucks, power generators, air compressors,
etc.). All work will comply with the City of Toronto's Noise Bylaw.
Odour: Depending on the type of repair, you may experience short-term odours
during lining activities. If this is applicable, further details on how to minimize
potential odour impacts will be provided in the Phase 3 Construction Notice.
)\
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